NEW YORK

On Tuesday, December 6, the film "For the Land is Mine" will be shown. During the
Fall mailing, over 150 respondees indicated they were interested in school activities,
even though they did not enroll for classes. This program is primarily aimed at this
group.

Four county assessors associations in New York State have invited the New York
School to speak on LVT at their monthly meetings. This was in response to a mailing to
all 50 such associations in the state.

A Religious Network Newsletter -- the first -- has been mailed to all interested
Georgists. Its purpose is to share information on the activities of Georgists in the
religious outreach effort. Anyone wishing to receive the newsletter is invited to contact
the New York School.

LONG ISLAND

On October 18, Stan Rubenstein addressed the Sufolk County Assessors Association at
their monthly luncheon. More than 35 members attended and focused primarily on the impact
of LVT on rural areas.

Lewis DeMott of Oceanside and other Georgists collected over 100 petition signatures
supporting land-value taxation. Sent to the Hempstead Town Supervisor in Nassau County,
it brought responses from several other officials, including the Director of Fiscal and
Management Review of the Board of Supervisors, who said his staff was researching the
subject.

SAN FRANCISCO

Nobel Peace Prize nominee Myles Horton, founder of the famed Highlander Folk School
in the Cumberland Mountains of Tennessee, spoke at an Election Day program on Progress and
Poverty in Appalachia. The Highlander School has been involving adults in labor
organizing drives since the 1930s, civil rights movements since the 1950s and an effort to
mobilize Appalachia's poor since the 1960s.

The program also included a videotape documentary of tax and land reform work in the
Appalachian region.

SANTO DOMINGO

Fall classes consist of ten sections of Economia Politica Fondamental (P & P) and
four advanced classes. The courses are being offered not only in Santo Domingo, but in
four other Dominican cities as well. In addition, a teacher training course promises to
graduate enough new instructors to enable classes in the cities of Azua and Monte Plata to
be maintain their own teachers.

PHILADELPHIA

An Alumni Association is being formed for graduates of the Philadelphia school. A
mailing went out to all graduates recently asking for input on how to set up the
organization. Among the functions suggested for the association were presentations by
Alumni to reqular meetings, fundraising activities, lining up guest speakers for alumni
meetings and the like.



